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March 15, 2022 

 

 

 

Hon. Andrew Joyce, Chairman 

Albany County Legislature 

112 State Street, Rm. 710 

Albany, NY  12207 

 

 

Dear Chairman Joyce: 

 

The Department of Public Works is requesting the Legislature’s approval to enter into an agreement with 

Sprint, in an amount not to exceed $250,000.00, for the relocation of their fiber optic line that is buried 

along the length of the Albany County Rail Trail Bridge over New Scotland Road (SR 85).   

 

The fiber line will be temporarily relocated by Sprint onto utility poles this fall, in anticipation of spring 

2023 bridge construction.  Once the new bridge is constructed, Sprint will secure the fiber line to the 

outside of the new structure. 

 

The relocation costs will be paid for with bond money tied to construction of the new Rail Trail Bridge 

project.  

 

If there are any questions or further information is needed, please feel free to contact my office. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Lisa M. Ramundo 

Commissioner 

 

 

 

cc:   Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader  

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 

Rebekah Kennedy, Majority Counsel 

Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

LISA M . RAMUN DO  
CO M M ISSIO N ER 

 
SCO TT D. DUN CAN  

D EP U TY CO M M ISSIO N ER 

 

DAN IEL P. MCCOY 
CO U N TY EXECU TIVE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COUN TY OF ALBAN Y 
DEPARTMEN T OF PUBLIC WORKS 

449 N EW SALEM ROAD  

VOORH EESVILLE, N EW YORK   12186-4826 

(518) 765-2055  - FAX  (518)  447-7047 

w w w .a lban ycou n tyn y .gov  


